Major Development Assessment 19" April 2011

Department of Planning
GPO Box 39 SYDNEY 2001

Project application numbers 10 0129 & 10_0130

I vehemently object to the proposals listed above.

I was devastated to hear of this plan to destroy the lifestyle so many of us have worked so
hard to achieve. It is a crying shame that rezoning of this land took place without any
consideration of the impact on the lives of residents of Horsley Park & Mt Vernon.

I know I for one purchased my property in Greenway Place for the quality of life it would
extend to me & my family, a peaceful, safe place with attractive rural landscapes & room
to fulfill the dreams & hobbies of my family. Now a proposal is in place to shatter the
quiet enjoyment of my property with 24 hour 7 day a week industrial noise, light ,
pollutants& traffic. We will be confronted by unsightly factories & warehouses on our
doorsteps & property prices will plunge.

My life savings went into my property & it is earmarked to fund my retirement. Who will
buy houses so close to an industrial site? This proposal will certainly put an end to my
future plans but even more importantly will destroy my quality of life in the short term.

It seems ironic that when building my council asked me to submit colours & building
materials in my application to ensure they were consistent with the aesthetics of the semi
rural environment. I had to plan gardens & plantings to maintain the attractiveness of the
area but a large Company can come along & cut into the undulating landscape & cover
it in ugly warehouse & factories pumping pollutants into the atmosphere without a
thought to the integrity of the area.

I, Merran Nightingale of 48 Greenway Place certainly do object to project applications
10 0129 & 10_0130

yours sincerely

. Ol A5 8
3GV

Merran Nightingale



